NHSA County Directors and Assistants, 
I am sending you this email because of what has transpired since I ended my term on the board one year ago. If you realize that the NHSA operates on one thing and one thing alone, PEOPLES EGOS than you need to read no further, if not read on. 
In 1996, I started attending Rockingham county meetings and after becoming active at the county level I became a NHSA County Director around 1998-9. Like many of you I could not wait for someone on the executive board to call me by my first name, or even acknowledge that I had something important or worthwhile to say. Soon after, I was part of the inner circle and was told and saw a lot of things that I’m sure many on the Advisory Board wish I had never heard or seen. 
If you look at the history of the association, the founding members designed the association to 
be run by the 10 county directors and 10 assistant and as many as three contributing directors. Now we 
are down to one contributing director. I want to repeat; the executive board is supposed to take 
direction from the county directors and only took action at their direction. In 2006 the association took a 
turn for the worse, I refer to this time as the beginning of the EGO years. This is when the NHSA began to be run by the executive board as a result of a few people with big EGOS. Sadly, we are still burdened with the bad decisions that were made more than a decade ago. Now think about it, we have an executive board that is made up of past county directors or assistants just like you. If you or they had an idea of how to make snowmobiling better, the very first thing you are told is that you have to run it by the executive board. 
Here lies the problem, the new executive board members up until June 30 at 11:59 PM are told they are not capable of making a decision or solving a problem. Then July 1st 12:01 AM they are now on the executive board and are suddenly decision makers and problem solvers. THERE IS ONLY ONE WAY TO SAVE THE ASSOCIATION, WE HAVE TO GET BACK TO A DIRECTOR RUN ASSOCIATION. We need to have 21 people, some with years of experience making decisions and setting policy. For years, I kept saying that the county directors and assistants should meet on their own, but I was always told that the Front Five (executive board) would never allow it, this needs to happen yesterday. 
In recent months, a member or members of the executive board made decisions, signed 
contracts and hired personnel totaling more than HALF A MILLION DOLLARS without any input from the board of directors. Happy or not, when you voted to accept the budget it became the boards doing and the person creating all this debt was only acting as an agent for the board. See how this works, now with all that’s gone on with the Attorney General's office, IRS, and now that the online registration has accepted money from across state lines this involves the federal authorities. Somebody is going to be thrown under the bus and I would hate to see it be one of you. The person that you have looked up to and has done all the things that has these agencies looking at the NHSA is only an agent for the board of directors. I will guarantee you that you have been lied to, mislead, or only told what you need to know during your time on the board more than in anytime in your life. 
As a board, you recently voted to spend $15,000 to hire a lawyer to sue the AG’s office. Really, 
what were you thinking? Let's analyze this, why did this happen? Could it be someone's EGO? In the 
beginning, it looked like someone made a mistake, but instead of owning up to it and admitting they made a mistake (EGO) it was decided that it would be better to prove the AG wrong. Do you really think that the NHSA needs more enemies? Now you have the AG's office, and Fish & Game. Let's remember 

 everything that was wrong or hard to do with online registration was blamed on Fish & Game. Who’s 
next the House of Representatives? The Senate?  
Now, it looks like you are going to defy RSA 215-C:39. I was there when this RSA passed and attended a lot of the hearings and the big stumbling block in getting it through committee was that it needed to be volunteer based. You could still register without taking part in the discount, and you did not have to join a club. The only time the NHSA was mentioned during these hearings was when there was concern that 4 or 5 guys would get together and form a club to get the discount, so that is why the RSA says you need to belong to a nonprofit snowmobile club that is a member of the New Hampshire snowmobile association to legitimize the clubs. 
215-C:39 Registration Fees. 
The fees to be collected under this chapter are as follows: 
I. Individual resident registration--$90 for each snowmobile registration upon presentation of a valid driver's license 
issued to a New Hampshire resident 18 years of age or older. An individual resident registering a snowmobile who 
provides proof, at the time of registration, that the individual is a member of an organized New Hampshire 
nonprofit snowmobile club which is a member of the New Hampshire Snowmobile Association shall pay $60 for 
each snowmobile. 
             You need to pay close attention to what is going on as it is not always as it seems. Recently you 
had an advisory board member bring a petition in to increase registration, the petition had absolutely nothing to do with raising registration. All this was about was changing the discount from $30 to $100, the registration increase would have never gone anywhere. It was doomed from the start, but of course that was the plan. In most circles this is considered extortion. If you read the proposed increases closely one of the agencies would actually receive less money than they do now depending on where the little fees are taken from. 
              Six months or so ago I asked my county director, assistant and another county director to ask a question for me, dissolution of funds, what happens to the money if the NHSA fails? They never asked the question because they did not want to be the bad guys. They wanted to be liked by everyone, and they knew that they would be blasted for asking such a question and that the NHSA would never fail. Now it doesn't matter, anyone reading this email will agree that at no time in history has the NHSA been more likely to fail. The likelihood of a federal or state agency showing up in Tilton, grabbing all the 
assets, and locking the doors is now a real threat. There will be no money left, everyone will have there 
hand out, federal & state agencies, IRS, lawyers and the new Peterson contract is $75,000 for 5 years 
whether an event goes on their property or not. I hope your D & O insurance is paid up.                       
Had enough? I know I have. I met some very nice people while I was a director and had some 
great times. Regretfully the great times are far outweighed by the bad times, there have been some 
extremely poor examples of snowmobilers on the executive board and now they are on the advisory board and most are still in the room. I wrote this to make you aware of what you have made yourself part of. If you have ever said “what can I do I only have one vote” well just think if there were 7 or 8 of you that agreed that is all it would take to take control of the board. If you remember on my last night on the board I brought it to the attention to all in the room that most of the room and all of the new 
executive board had not been trained by the AG’s office. Im sure you are still untrained and am sure that 
if you had gone through the training you would have realized your responsibilities that you have while 
sitting on a non profit board of directors and you might not be in the mess you are in now. You should DEMAND that a training happens ASAP. If after reading all this and you are feeling a little overwhelmed I 

would suggest that you forward this to at least two or more officers in every club in your county so that they realize what is going on and perhaps you will gain some support. Here is what you I hope you take from this letter and some additional observations: 
•     The NHSA  since 2006 has been and still is defined by the EGOS of a few people. 
•     The NHSA was never perfect and if you haven't learned yet, the association always has to have 
an enemy. Whether that enemy is a person, club, agency, or organization. 
•     Since 2006, the biggest negative to the sport of snowmobiling in the state of New Hampshire 
has been the executive board of the NHSA. 
•
The people making all of the decisions that put the AG's Office, IRS, and others eyes on the NHSA have covered their tracks by you voting and approving all of their actions. 
•
You represent your county, you should be voting their will. They voted you into this position to represent them, not one of the players from TEAM EGO who just happened to call you on Sunday or Monday night before the board meeting to discuss what they would like to happen at the meeting and that they may need your support. 
•
The most unsettling thing that I have observed over the last few years is that TEAM EGO is sneaking its way back on to the board. You have a past president as an director, another that circles the office like a vulture waiting to pounce, another recently elected as an assistant which hopefully will be short lived, and another everyone is dreading that will end up as Vice President. 
•     Want some interesting reading, try RSA 356 1,2&4. Search RSA Combinations & Monopolies 
•     I have volumes of questionable activities by the key players on Team EGO if you want, but its all 
in the past and you should be focusing on the future. 
•
If you have had enough and are about to throw your hands in the air but still love the sport of snowmobiling, there is the Granite State Snowmobile Association (GSSA). Although I will admit that they are moving at a snails pace and you only hear tidbits now and then. You can probably  guess which office has there bylaws and should be approving them any day. 
•     Remember it all about the money, when in doubt follow the money. 
 Thanks for taking the time to read this, I wish you all well, and for everyone that says this is fiction, 
there are two that are saying he's right or how did he know that. 
